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Potential Canada Post strike may delay City tax notices

City of Nanaimo encourages property owners to use online services to avoid
disruptions

Summary

A possible Canada Post strike may delay delivery of property tax notices to Nanaimo property owners. City
Council is expected to adopt the 2025 Property Tax Rate bylaw later this month, notices typically follow by mail
shortly after.

To avoid disruption, the City encourages residents to register for a free MyCity account to securely view their
property tax balance and receive notices via email. A folio number and access code from a previous bill or tax
notice are required to sign up.

Important Reminders:

e Property tax payments are due Tuesday, July 2, 2025.
e Home Owner Grant applications must be submitted by July 2, 2025 at: www.gov.bc.ca/Homeownergrant to
avoid penalties on the unclaimed amount.

To ensure your payment is received on time, do not mail your payment. Instead, choose one of the following
secure options:

e Pay in person at the City's Service and Resource Centre at 411 Dunsmuir St. Office is open Monday to Friday
8am to 4:30pm. We do not accept payment with credit card .

e Pay through your bank online or in person. Your account number is the 8-digit folio number found on your
notice. We do not accept e-transfer.

A late payment penalty of 2% will be applied to current year outstanding balance at the end of the day on
July 2, 2025 and an additional 8% will be applied at the end of day on August 29, 2025.

Questions can be emailed to: property.tax@nanaimo.ca

Strategic Link: Maintaining current services and a commitment to communicating with Nanaimo residents.
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http://mycity.nanaimo.ca/
https://www.gov.bc.ca/Homeownergrant

Continued... Potential Canada Post strike may delay City tax notices

Key Points

e A possible postal strike may delay property tax notices.

e Residents are encouraged to register and use MyCity for timely access to tax information.
e Home Owner Grants must be claimed by July 2, 2025.

e Mail payments are discouraged; alternative payment options are available.

Quotes

"We want to make sure Nanaimo residents have the tools they need to avoid any disruption. Registering for a
MyCity account is the fastest and most reliable way to access your property tax information, receive your notice
and ensure payment is made on time."

Laura Mercer

General Manager, Corporate Services
City of Nanaimo
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For media enquiries, please contact
Communications

City of Nanaimo
Media.Requests@nanaimo.ca
250-754-4251

View the online edition for more information -

https://www.nanaimo.ca/NewsReleases/NR250507PotentialCanadaPostStrikeMayDelayCityTaxNotices.html
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